
Ladies Golf League – April 7, 2021 Minutes – Final

President Marilyn Shaw called the meeting to order and thanked everyone for attending. Marilyn asked 
that everyone silence their cell phones. She reminded attendees that this is the last meeting for the golf 
season 2020/2021.

Speakers:

Ray Debois, General Manager: Ray discussed the end of the season and thanked everyone for their 
cooperation with the various Covid-19 restrictions. The golf board will meet soon and by May 1st he is 
hoping things will be more normal. He hopes to schedule additional events next year. The course is 
drying up and this will give the Bermuda grass a chance to begin growing. There was good play this 
season. One maintenance staff member had Covid-19 but luckily no additional staff were affected. Ray 
plans to retire at the end of next season with a possibility of moving to Greece.

Ryan Alexander, Assistant Golf Pro: Ryan reminded everyone that there is a special event tomorrow – 
Ryan’s Revenge. Everyone will keep their normal tee time and play in the usual group. The Farewell 
Luncheon and Scramble is scheduled for next Tuesday, April 13th. Sign-up as quickly as possible if you 
have not already done so. Couples sign-up is due tomorrow by 12pm. 

Secretary’s Report: Sue Rankin

There were no additions or corrections to the March 2021 minutes and they were accepted by the 
group. 

Treasurer’s Report: Lynn Anderson – As of March 31st the expenses are $ 200 above projected income- 
which includes addition board approved expenses for the total projected prizes.   

Beginning Balance –                           $9378.37

Income:

Feb. League Play -         

Misc. Income (Dividends)       $ 0.72

Total Income Received:                            $0.72

Grand Total Income:                           $9379.09

Expenses:

Raffle & Gift Baskets        $1552.78
Hospitality                 $ 26.11
9-Hole, Low Gross, Low Net    $ 40.00

      18-Hole, League Expense      $ 40.00
      Tournament Award Exp.     $1220.00
      Alpha Creations             $411.11
      18-Hole Scramble Gift Bags    $ 81.55
      Arby’s Scramble            $300.00
      Arby’s Luncheon            $300.50
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Total Expenses:                           $3972.05

Ending Balance (per bank stmt.)                   $7559.97

Outstanding Checks:

SV Pro Shop Gift Cards          $300.00
9/18 Low Gross/Net Gift Cards      80.00
Awards Raffle    1552.78
Arby’s Luncheon      300.50

      Total Outstanding Checks                 $2233.28

Checkbook Balance                $5326.69

Old Business:

Marilyn asked league members to review the Committee Sign-up Sheet for our next golf year. There are 
still several vacant positions. 

We will continue with tee times until the golf board meets next week.

New Business:

President, Marilyn Shaw installed Stephanie Crosby as Vice President for the next golf year. Stephanie 
was ill and unable to attend the March meeting. 

Committee Reports:

Awards Banquet: the Awards Banquet was cancelled by the league board due to ongoing concerns 
regarding Covid-19. Candy Boub and Deb Gaulrapp organized the gift basket and gift card distribution. If 
you are a league member, your name was entered into the drawing.  

Summer League: Linda Coover and Sue Hurm are organizing the Summer League. The sign-up sheet is in 
the Pro Shop. Please include your email and whether or not you are a 9-hole or an 18-hole golfer. 
Summer League begins on May 1st. 

Judy Blotsky reported on low putts:

March:

Flight A – Randa VanKirk and Cindy Reynolds – 30 putts

Flight B – Diann Muller – 30 putts

Flight C, D & E – Lawana Gramm – 30 putts

April:

Flight A – Linda Coover and Randa VanKirk – 29 putts

Flight B – Diann Muller – 29 putts

Flights C, D, & E – Hope Swank – 30 putts

Darlene Damron, 9-Hole Chairman reported on the results for March

Low Gross – Beverly Scranton - 36
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Low Net – Marilyn McSweeney - 26

Judy Blotsky, 18-Hole Chairman reported on the results for March:

Low Gross – Sue Hurm - 66

Low Net – Darlene Rohlfs - 51

Sue D’Amico reported March 4  th   and April 6  th   18-Hole Birdies:  

March 4th:

Sue Hurm – 3

Sandie Nelson – 1

Candy Boub – 1

Dianne Sterns – 1

Nancy Vannatta – 1

April 6th:

Roma Naccarato – 1

Kitty Lovitt – 2

Cheryl Schafer – 1

Jean Walrath – 1

Sharon Wick – 1

Shari Hogan – 2

Randa VanKirk – 1

Renee Needham - 1

Publicity: Sue Rankin asked for a Publicity volunteer to write the monthly Sunland Village Journal article.

Ryan responded to questions from the floor regarding Sunland Village course rules. He discussed having 
your ball go into the bushes by the maintenance building during play. You can take an unplayable lie with 
a one stroke penalty. You may move your club two club lengths from the bushes. You could go back to 
the tee and re-tee the ball. You will then by hitting three. If you move your ball to the fairway in line with 
where your ball landed in the bushes, you will be hitting 4 – does not apply to an unplayable lie, only 
applies to a lost ball or ball out of bounds.

If you are playing the 16th hole and your ball goes over the green and into the water, the ball can be 
moved to the 14th hole side of the pond or to the drop area. You could also retee your ball. When in 
doubt go to the drop area. 

Ryan announced the winners for the Most Improved Golfer award for this past season. The 18-Hole 
winner is Sandy Magnuson and the 9-Hole winner is Jan Bahr. Congratulations to both golfers!
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Marilyn again asked that members sign-up for next year’s committees. The sign-up sheet will be on the 
bulletin board in the Pro Shop. She also thanked hospitality committee members, Sandie Nelson, Judy 
Mills and Darlene Beutler (who has returned to Canada) for their efforts. Attendees were asked to take 
home a pastry. 

Marilyn adjourned the meeting.


